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David Crofts

From: David Crofts <david.crofts@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, 10 September 2011 05:28 PM
To: billorchard@bigpond.com
Subject: FW: You are required to respond
Attachments: Medicare & Treatment Overseas.pdf

Dear Bill, 
 
I have posted a check to your old business address and believe it only polite to warn you before its arrival. As I feel I 
know you, I am sure you will have forwarded your mail from that address so I assume you will have no problems 
taking it to the bank.  
 
The amount is irrelevant and I have also included an example of my humour. 
 
You will just have to wait. 
 
David. 
 
P.S. 
 
This email also contains to current state of hostilities in my war with the medical profession. 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: David Crofts [mailto:dasc1961@netscape.net]  
Sent: Saturday, 10 September 2011 06:28 AM 
To: 'minister@health.gov.au' 
Subject: FW: You are required to respond 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
You have left me pondering the Mental Health Act and what protection it can provide to me. 
 
I find two glaring flaws in it as described below. 
 
1/ The issue is "Are you able to consent" so please do not simply consider the criterion "are you able to consent". 
 
2/ The criterion "do you appear to be mentally ill" is being used to punish the individual as how they appear is your 
problem. You should develop more tolerance for the distress of the mentally ill. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Crofts. 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: David Crofts [mailto:david.crofts@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, 6 September 2011 05:52 PM 
To: minister@health.gov.au 
Subject: You are required to respond 
 
Day 91 
====== 
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Please respond; A polite "No" would be appreciated. 
 
 
----Original Message----- 
 
From: David Crofts <dasc1961@aim.com> 
To: Tanya Plibersek <minister@humanservices.gov.au> 
Sent: In Desperation 
Subject: Re: Response from the Department of Human Services Ministerial Correspondence Team 
[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
The Hon. Tanya Plibersek M.P. 
 
Minister for Human Services & Minister for Social Inclusion 
 
Dear Tanya, 
 
As your department initially forwarded me to a Centrelink officer whose mailbox is un-monitored, I thought you 
might like to know that this is not a satisfactory response, and that I feel your department has replaced my name 
with the reference code "C11/2655". 
 
As you believe this code is important, you might like to tattoo it on your forehead and look at Nicola Roxon. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
David Crofts. 
 
-----Original Message----- 
 
From: DHS.PORTFOLIO.MINCORRO <DHS.PORTFOLIO.MINCORRO@centrelink.gov.au> 
To: dasc1961@aim.com 
Sent: Mon, Jun 27, 2011 3:01 pm 
Subject: Response from the Department of Human Services Ministerial Correspondence Team [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
** Please do not reply to this message, mailbox is not monitored ** 
 
C11/2655 
 
Dear Mr Crofts, 
 
Thank you for your email of 7 June 2011 to the Minister for Human Services, the Hon. Tanya Plibersek M.P., about 
including services provided to Australians by overseas medical professionals in the Medicare Benefits Schedule.  I 
have been asked to respond on behalf of the Minister. 
 
As the Department of Health and Ageing is responsible for this matter your email has been forwarded to that 
department for an appropriate response. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Ministerial Correspondence Team 
Ministerial Coordination & Parliamentary Branch Department of Human Services 
 
-----Original Message----- 
 
From:David Crofts <dasc1961@aim.com> 
To: Nicola Roxon <nicola.roxon.mp@aph.gov.au> 
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Sent: In Desperation 
Subject: Fwd & Re: Medicare Claim for Overseas Service 
 
The Hon. Nicola Roxon M.P. 
 
Minister for Health and Ageing 
 
Dear Madam, 
 
I believe your mind requires jogging for you to satisfy my requirement for a response. 
 
Once again, please find enclosed all the required information. 
 
I await your response, 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Crofts. 
 
-----Original Message----- 
 
From: David Crofts <dasc1961@aim.com> 
To: minister@humanservices.gov.au 
Sent: Tue, Jun 7, 2011 12:21 pm 
Subject: Medicare Claim for Overseas Service 
 
Dear Madam, 
 
Attached is a PDF copy of my recent fax including a scan of my receipt. 
 
It is provided as a duplicate and is meant for your online records only. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Crofts. 
 
23 Brisbane Street 
Berwick Victoria 3806 
Australia 
 
Phone : (03) 9707 4594 
 



 
         David A.S. Crofts 
 
         23 Brisbane Street 
         BERWICK  Victoria  3806 
 
         Tuesday, 7th June 2011 
 
The Hon. Tanya Plibersek  M.P. 
Minister for Human Services 
 
Suite M1.24  
Parliament House  
CANBERRA  A.C.T.  2600  
 
 
 
Dear Madam,  
 
Please consider including in the Medicare benefits schedule, service provided to 
Australians by overseas medical professionals. 
 
I have recently returned from Canada where I paid Dr. Roman Gut of Montréal, 
$40.00 to receive an injection of anti-psychotic medication under the instructions of 
my psychiatrist in Australia, Dr. Hillol Das.  I have come to understand this 
medication as compulsory and required by both me and the medical profession. 
  
The only possible reason to exclude these services is to satisfy some selfish idea of 
national integrity. 
 
There can be no doubt the ideal Medicare system would include these services as it is 
clearly positive and would benefit many Australians.  It may even foster closer 
professional ties between doctors of all countries.  This could only be mutually 
beneficial.  
 
Any compensation of my medical expenses is to be paid to me personally, not an 
overseas doctor, so you would not be exporting wealth. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
David Crofts. 
 
P.S. I am currently on a Disability Support Pension so any additional support would 

be greatly appreciated. 



 


